With respect to programme design, two workshops were held at a small conference facility away from the University campus and the potential distractions of day-to-day work, to focus on issues such as: 

· Internal and external reviews of the current programme and materials; 

· Redefining the purpose of the programme in light of the changing policy landscape and student profile;

· Identifying and articulating competences and, by extension, exit level outcomes for the revised programme outline; and 

· Infusing the NQF level descriptors and SAQA Guidelines for Integrated Assessment (SAQA 2005)into an assessment strategy for the programme as a whole.
